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Hospital Bypass

ACEM does not support the use of hospital bypass as a measure to manage access block and 
emergency department overcrowding. The College considers that hospital bypass to manage 
overcrowding is a symptom of mismatching hospital inpatient service capacity with increasing 
patient demand.

Hospital bypass can limit a patient’s ability to 
access their preferred local hospital and health 
service, and increases their risk of adverse 
outcomes if their emergency care is unnecessarily 
delayed by longer transportation and waiting 
times.

The use of hospital bypass is one of many 
indicators of systemic pressure on EDs and across 
the acute health system. ACEM acknowledges 
that a number of jurisdictions have officially 
banned the practice of hospital bypass, as it 
places further burden on ambulance services 
that are already at capacity. ACEM supports  
these measures.

However, the unresolved issues of access block 
and ED overcrowding continue to be the most 
frequent and significant contributors to ambulance 
diversion or load levelling practices. 

Other factors that precipitate bypass are grouped 
by their internal hospital or health system nature 
(for example, a shortage of health specialists or 
hospital-based resources) and unplanned external 
events, such as environmental or community 
disasters. 

ACEM believes that governments are primarily 
responsible for reducing the likelihood and 
severity of hospital bypass incidents. 

Governments must address hospital and health 
care system dysfunction that impacts on the 
incidence, likelihood, and severity of access block, 
ED overcrowding and ambulance ramping. (5-7) 

This can be achieved by ensuring all hospitals 
are appropriately resourced (e.g. the number of 
inpatient beds, hospital staffing capacity) and 
health policy is responsive to increasing health 
system demand. 

When services do not keep pace with demand, the 
practice of hospital bypass will continue.
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1. Purpose 

This document is a statement of the Australasian College for Emergency Medicine (ACEM). The statement 
sets out ACEM’s opposition to hospital bypass as a solution for managing emergency department (ED) and 
hospital demand pressures. 

Most Australian jurisdictions formally discontinued hospital bypass arrangements in 2013, with Victoria 
officially ceasing the practice in October 2015. (1) Governments stopped bypass arrangements to reduce 
ambulance delays and improve patient care. (2) 

Although these formal steps were taken, hospital bypass continues to occur under different names, for 
example, ambulance diversion or load levelling. (3)(4) These practices occur in response to systemic pressures 
within hospitals and across the broader health care system. 

2. Scope

This statement is applicable to all emergency departments in Australian and New Zealand hospitals. Also in 
scope are jurisdictional health system managers and hospital executives and administrators. 
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